
 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Minutes June 5th, 2022 

Mike Borden                                  President                  570-617-0068 

Keith Lindenmuth                         Vice President           

LuAnn Sowers                                Secretary                  484-955-3565 

Darryl Gordon                                Treasurer                  717-682-1300 

 

The meeting was called to order by President, Mike Borden at 5:15pm  at A Dock. In attendance were: 

Rob Brewer, Debbi Borden, Mike Borden, Larry Clifford, Jan & Walt Dunkling, Darryl Gordon, Kim Lewis, 

Keith & Melissa Lindenmuth, Stan Plevyak, Anthony Snesavage, Jesse Snyder, LuAnn Sowers, Don 

Stewart & John Weichel. 

• Mike started the meeting with a Thank You for all the help and support with the Children’s Trout 

Rodeo.  

• The minutes from the May 15, 2022 were read by the Secretary. A motion was made by Rob 

Brewer to accept the minutes. Seconded by Keith Lindenmuth. Motion passed, all in favor. 

• Treasurer gave his report on the Trout Rodeo 

▪ Fundraising $12,651     expenses $6,945.00 net $5,706 

▪ Raffle                1,820                         501.00          1,319 

▪ Concessions     1,282            804.00              478 

▪ T-shirts              1,615                       2,145.00             (530) 

Trout Rodeo - Huge success $6972.00 profit for the club. Going forward we need less hot dogs 

and hamburgers and more slushy mix. Thank you letters are being sent out. Fairly flawless 

event. Worked much better giving out prizes at the end of each time slot. LuAnn suggested a 

bait station for next year. Approximately 130 fish were caught out of the 600 stocked. 

Suggestion of stocking earlier was discouraged. Keith who volunteered to camp at A-Dock to 

keep people away was awakened at 1 AM and again at 3 AM to chase people away. Discuss a 

fountain or aerator to better acclimate the fish will be discussed over the winter. We also need 

feedback on what prizes are wanted for age groups. Darryl feels the mass mailing was a success 

as we had 160 new donators. Still working on LWPOA for something on the monthly dues 

coupon.  

Beginning Balance of $8,200.00 Income $15,368.00 Expenses $9,295.77 ending balance 

$14,272.23.   Anthony made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report. Jan seconded the 

motion. Motion passed, all in favor.  



➢ Fish Stocking is in the Fall. Do not need to stock crappy or blue gill. Track what is caught at the 

tournaments and discuss after tournaments what needs to be stocked. Discussion was held on 

the weed control on the lake. Mike felt going forward the Lakes Committee will probably have 

the final word on treatment practices to keep the lake healthy. Amount of dead fish currently is 

due to post spawn, unseasonable heat wave and motor traffic on the lake. Leaning towards bait 

to Fawn Lake and small mouth to Big Lake.  

➢ Structure – Kim Lewis was in contact with Randy. There are blocks at the ski slope and at the 

maintence shed as well. Scheduled for this Friday at 1 o’clock.  

➢ Debbie Borden made a motion to adjourn.  Melissa Lindenmuth seconded the motion. Meeting 

adjourned at 6:14pm.  

Meeting minutes respectfully submitted by,  

 

 

 

LuAnn Sowers, Secretary 

lakewynonahfbc@gmail.com 


